SOUTH WEST POWER LIFTING ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 13th January 2019
MINUTES

Present: 
Kevin Green, Richard Parker, Paul Coke, Helen Toms, Emily Greenway, Gary Prater, Mark Rattenberry.
Apologies:
Paul Rees, Charlie Marillier, Drew Fackrell, Johnny Lawrence, Emma Savage.
Minutes of the 2019 AGM meeting had been circulated and were available as hardcopy and were formally accepted.
Chairmans and Secretary’s reports were available on the day and accepted.
Richard said that a good year with record membership within the SWPLA. Lots of well organised competitions including the Bristol championships organised by Drew, the first Bristol competition organised for many years.
There was some discussion re free food and drinks for referees and helpers at competitions organised by competition organisers and perhaps standardising this. This could be further discussed at another meeting.

It was reiterated by Helen also that we still desperately need more active referees within our division, many are not that active.

Emily will post a notice on social media to ascertain interest for more new referees.

Richard would run a referees course when we have candidates.

Dorset Report – was received from Paul Rees. This was available for all as a hard copy and read and accepted.

Financial Report: Drew was unable to attend and has submitted an apology. Drew has spoken to Emily however and given a basic report. The balance of our current account stands at £18160.30 and Development account £19150.98.
These are very healthy figures and our outlay this year has been relatively low, even though we have purchased an eleiko set and bar and referee lights. Income from competitions and the British Powerlifting members rebate being most of our income.
No notices of motion to EPA AGM 

Also

(British Powerlifting AGM is on 1st march 2020) at Moulton College – see BP website.

Election of Officers

1. The following were elected unopposed as Divisional Council Officers for 2020.
	PRESIDENT
	Paul Rees

	CHAIRMAN
	Richard Parker

	GENERAL SECRETARY
	Kevin Green

	TREASURER
	Drew Fackrell

	MEDIA OFFICER
	Matthew Parker/Emily Greenway

	TECHNICAL SECRETARY
	Kevin Green

	COACHING & DEVELOPMENT

SECRETARY 
	Paul Rees



	RECORDS REGISTRAR
	Alex Tosh

	EQUIPMENT & MERCHANDISING

OFFICER
	Kevin Green

	CHILD PROTECTION

OFFICER
	Matthew Parker

	GLOS. REP


	Paul Coke

	BRISTOL REP


	Drew Fackrell

	SOMERSET REP


	Emily Greenway

	WILTS REP


	Charlotte Marillier

	DORSET REP


	Paul Rees



	DEVON REP


	Mark Rattenbury

	CORNWALL REP
COMPETITION DIARY COORDINATOR

	Johnny Lawrence

Helen Toms




Note – the above list off officers is unchanged from last year apart from the very welcome addition of Paul Rees as President. This is an honorary position held by members with a long history of exemplary service and activity within the world of powerlifting within the south west and nationally.
Paul fill the shoes of Roy Day who held this distinguished post for many years.

AOB
Proposals Received

1/ Kevin Green seconded by Helen Toms

That SWPLA refund the annual British Powerlifting membership fee for any member who referees or officiates, including bar loading at 5 or more SWPLA sanctioned competition days held within the south west region in a calendar year. (Juniors 3 competitions).

You must have worked at least for the majority of the competition day that you are claiming.

Rationale for this is to encourage as many referees and officials as possible for our growing workload of competitions within the south west. We do need every one of you in 2020 and probably following years.

This was discussed and agreed as above.

If any member feels that they qualify for this then they should join BP as normal first then submit their request for refund with dates and details of competitions that they have attended to the SWPLA secretary. The application details will be verified by contacting the relavant competition organisers and then if agreed the refund will be processed by the treasurer.
2/Kevin Green seconded by Helen Toms

That SWPLA align referee fuel expenses in line with those paid by British Powerlifting.

Currently we pay £20 flat for round trip mileage over 100 miles.

New expenses if accepted will be:-

0 to 50 miles round trip.-  Zero

51 to 100 miles round trip - £10

101 to 200 miles round trip - £20

201 to 300 miles round trip - £30

301 miles and over round trip - £40

This was discussed and agreed.

3/Proposal from Helen Toms.

Can we discuss the possibility of organising and running a SWPLA university only championships.

This was discussed and agreed in principle. Helen suggested that the Gloucester University may be willing to host such an event. We may have to supply a power rack and suitable weights set and bar but otherwise this could be a very good suggestion.

4/ Mark Rattenberry has sourced a SWPLA backdrop for use at competitions. It was agreed that SWPLA would purchase this item and refund Mark the production cost of £45.

5/Helen asked for further thought and discussion re standardising competition entry fees within the south west and the fair share of any profit payments to SWPLA to cover costs.

Date of next Divisional meeting was provisionally set at 14/6/2020

Meeting concluded at 11:55.
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